                  GUARLFORD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 15th MAY 2023
Present 



Councillor  
Mr  M Huskinson

Chairman



Councillor  
Mr  M Simpson



Councillor  
Mr  D Fellows





Councillor  
Mr  A Medcalf



Councillor 
Rvd P Hughes



Councillor 
Mrs M Newport


Councillor
Mrs A Johnson




Mrs G Hollick


Clerk


County Council Footpath  Liaison Officer

Mr David Furlong

District Councillor  
    Mrs K Wells

1. Apologies

County and District Councillor Mr Tom Wells 
Mr Matt Walker

Member of the public

Mr John Bradshaw

Member of the public

2. Public Question and Answer

There were no members of the public present
3. Code of Conduct and Declarations of Interest
3.1 Parish Councillors were reminded that, as required by the Parish Council Code of Conduct Order 2001, revised 2020, they should notify the MHDC Monitoring Officer of any changes to their Register of Interests or the receipt of any unrecorded gifts or hospitality.  They should also declare any personal or prejudicial interests in any of the items of this meeting and the following Parish Council Annual Meeting. 

3.2 There were no declarations of personal or prejudicial interest. 
4. The Race Relations and Crime and Disorder Acts
Parish Councillors were reminded that all the business carried out and decisions made at this meeting and the following Parish Council Annual Meeting, must observe the requirements of the above Acts.
5.  Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 26th April 2021
These minutes having been circulated beforehand, had been approved and signed by the Chairman at the meeting of the Parish Council on 26th September 2022.
6.  Chairman’s Report
See Report attached

7.  Clerk’s Report

See Report attached


Signed     ……………………………….      Date……………………
               

    Cllr Mr M Huskinson


    

    Chairman
                           CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2022/2023 (1/4/2022 – 31/3/2023)

The Parish Council (“the Council”) met on four occasions during the year.  At our meetings we have generally received reports as necessary and appropriate from:-

Our Public Path Warden
   


 Councillor David Fellows 

Our Tree Warden




 Councillor Revd Peter Hughes

Our Local Police Community Support Officer 
 PC Dee Stanley 

The Chair of the Village Hall Committee
             Mrs Jenny Cameron

Our County and District Councillor (& Leader

of Malvern Hills District Council from May)          Mr Tom Wells 

Our District Councillor                                             Mrs Kathy Wells 


Our elected Trustee on the Board of Malvern     
Hills Trust (formerly Conservators)                        Councillor David Fellows                                                                                                        
Our thanks go to all the above for their many and varied contributions to our proceedings.

AUDITING
Mr Peter Hughes of Madresfield kindly agreed to be our Internal Auditor for the year.  Councillor Andrew Medcalf has supplied regular reports as our Internal Financial Monitor.  We are extremely grateful to both of them for their work and diligence.

PRECEPT
The precept for the year was £6,000.

PARISH FOOTPATHS

In May Mr David Furlong became the Worcestershire County Council registered link with the Parish in relation to its public footpaths.  He is of considerable assistance to our Public Path Warden and regularly attends our meetings.  We are very grateful to him for his work. 

PLANNING
a) During the year some 7 planning applications for development within or close to the Parish boundaries were considered by the Council’s Planning Committee and where appropriate comments passed to Malvern Hills District Council Planning Department

b) The Council received updates from our District Councillors Tom and Kathy 

Wells on the South Worcestershire Development Plan Review.

I would like to thank the members of the Planning Committee for the way in which they have gone about their business during the year and our District Councillors for their valuable contributions.

MALVERN ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION GROUP (“MEPG”)

During the year the Council engaged as necessary with MEPG and its representatives, the purposes of MEPG being to preserve so far as possible the natural aspect of the Malvern Hills which could be impaired by inappropriate development on open and green space in and around Malvern. Prompted by the current review of the South Worcestershire Development Plan and the threat of residential development adjacent to the B4211 which would impact on the natural aspect of the Malvern Hills and the iconic approach to Malvern from the east MEPG organised a presentation at the Village Hall to parishioners and other concerned persons which took place on 5/11/2022 and was attended by some 140 people.  

WARD CHANGES IN MALVERN HILLS DISTRICT

As a result of the Boundary Commission’s review of the electoral arrangements for the District Guarlford Parish is now within the Powick and the Hanleys Ward.  

PARISH ENVIRONMENT

(i) road safety at the Rhydd junctions and along the B4424 approaching those junctions remained of great concern to the Council and through its Local Traffic Management Sub-Group has with the assistance of our District Councillors engaged as appropriate with the County Council.  

(ii) the Parish Lengthsman scheme continues to work well and the Council is being regularly reimbursed the fees of Mr Jeremy Moore. The Council is most grateful to Jeremy for all his hard work.

THE LATE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE

To mark the Jubilee the Council sponsored a Jubilee Street Party jointly with the Village Hall Trustees.  The event took place on 4/6/2022 and was deemed a great success.
ADMINISTRATION

Mrs Gill Hollick has been our Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer for the year and we are enormously grateful to her for all the time she has devoted to the job and for her boundless energy and enthusiasm on all fronts.  She has been ably assisted in financial matters by her husband, Roy, to whom we extend our grateful thanks also. 

GUARLFORD PARISH WEBSITE

The Website is a great asset and is regularly kept up to date by Mr Angus McCulloch to whom we extend our thanks.  

GENERAL
Finally, may I thank Tom and Kathy Wells and all Councillors for their attendance, varied contributions and support throughout the year. 

M G Huskinson

Chairman

Guarlford Parish Council

15 May 2023

CLERK’S REPORT 2022/2023 (1/4/2022 – 31/3/2023)
Over the past year I have continued to support the work of the Parish Council to carry out the wishes of the residents of the Parish and helping to ensure Guarlford remains pleasant place to live. Community cohesion has remained high and in my role as Clerk I have liaised with other local bodies, Revd Gary Crellin, PC Dee Stanley, Worcestershire County Council, Malvern Hills District Council and Malvern Trust, to ensure Councillors are kept informed of relevant issues and any correspondence between bodies has been attended to.  In addition, I have attended regular meetings with CALC and received advice on various administrative issues for which I am grateful. 

I have overseen the work of the Lengthsman, Jeremy Moore, who has kept the Parish tidy over the year and by keeping the verges clear, has ensured that there have not been any major issues with flooding. 

Of ongoing concern is the footway along the B4211 which has been improved by our Lengthsman but still requires the installation of kerb stones and further widening by the County Council and this remains an action for the coming year.

In June, on behalf of the Parish Council I worked with the Village Hall committee to jointly arrange a Platinum Jubilee Party on the Green in Penny Close.  This was successful in bringing the community together being attended by over 100 residents.

The telephone kiosk at the centre of the village, which is owned by the Parish council, has now been fitted out with shelves by Councillor Peter Hughes and continues to be widely used as a library.  I regularly check the kiosk to see that it is kept tidy and I am grateful to Councillor Hughes for his work on this project.

The Village defibrillator is registered with ‘The Circuit’ which is a national defibrillator network connecting each defibrillator automatically to the ambulance service.  I carry out regular checks of the defibrillator and log the dates of this with ‘The Circuit’ to ensure that it is always ready for use in an emergency.

Last autumn the Parish Council were very grateful to Mr David Masters who provided a large quantity of native daffodil bulbs for the Parish.  Under the guidance of Mr Masters, I assisted with the planting of these together with the Chairman, Councillor Huskinson and members of the community. The display this produced in early spring was greatly appreciated by both local residents and people passing by.

It has been gratifying over the year to be approached by local residents who are interested in the work of the Parish Council and have asked me to draw specific issues to the attention of Councillors. I am grateful to Parish Councillors for their continued support to me as Clerk, as well as the residents of Guarlford.  

Gill Hollick

Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

15th May 2023

Annual Parish Meeting     
15th May  2023
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